
United Women In Faith Page 1 The Messenger 

   The SHUMC Chapter of UWF meets every 2nd Monday at 10 AM at the church 

and thus far, we have had an amazing 2023!  Please fee free to join us, it is open to 

everyone! 

 At our February meeting Mr. Otis Thomas, from the South Hill Lions Club, 
presented a talk on their eye-care mission.  Most folks know that they collect and 
distribute used eyeglasses, but did you know that they go into the local schools 

and provide free eye exams? In Mecklenburg and Brunswick Counties, usually K, 3, 7, and 10th grades, a 
trained Lion's Club member can take a little device called a "Pediavison", a brief vision test that snaps a pho-
to of the eye. It can detect issues such as near- and far-sightedness, and amblyopia ("lazy eye").  This "test" 
will show a range of vision that then suggests an optometrist visit.  The Lion's Club works with local optome-
trists to provide needy persons with the exams and free glasses.  Anyone in our service area can be consid-
ered, on a financial basis. Applications are available at the Upper Room, or you may contact Rick Carroll at 
(434) 447-7898. 

On left, Guest Speaker Otis Thomas, SH Lion's Club 

Pediavision demonstration above showed results quickly! 
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 On April 13th, members took the SHUMC Van for an amazing visit to the �6�R�F�L�H�W�\���R�I���6�W�����$�Q�G�U�H�Z in 
Big Island, VA.  This office, located several miles up a remote, beautiful mountainside, serves as the Nation-
al Headquarters.  The Society of St. Andrew was started by Rev. Ken Horne and Rev. Ray Buchanan, two 
United Methodist ministers, concerned with world hunger. We toured the facility and heard a wonderful 
presentation from Sarah Reamy on their mission to gather "left-over" harvests and feed hungry people.  A 
farmer will notify SoSA of their harvest left over in the field or left at a "drop" site. SoSA notifies its volun-
teers who then meet to gather and bag the produce.  SoSA then notifies various agencies for distribution. 
Potatoes, watermelon, cauliflower, turnips, corn, etc. are donated. There's no waste, and it feeds those in 
need. Last year, 20,000 pounds of sweet potatoes were "dropped" in Lynchburg alone; in 2022, SoSA 
reached over 1800 hunger-relief organizations with fresh produce donated by more than 800 farmers!  Cur-
rently SoSA serves the entire Southeastern US, and 9 other states from Maine to DelMarVa to Arkansas!  
Their core values of Faith, Compassion, Stewardship, and Service represent the foundations of our Christian 
ministries. The SHUMC group presented nearly 2,000 mesh "gleaning bags", which the UMF and the 
SHUMC Youth Group had made.  Rick Carroll, representing SHUMC's Upper Room Ministries, presented a 
check to SoSA for $1,000.  For more information, please visit �Z�Z�Z���(�Q�G�+�X�Q�J�H�U���R�U�J 

Society of St Andrew: Gleaning America's 
Fields 

Feeding America's Hungry 

On left, Rick Carroll, Upper Room Ministries, 
presents $1000 donation to Sarah Reamy  

of Society of St. Andrew. 

 

Above, Charlene Gray, SHUMC UWF 
President, on "No Business Mountain"  

in Big Island, Virginia.  
Notice the cross plowed into the field!  


